
Journalism Students Visit ‘Deepika’ and Press Club, Kannur – February 23, 2021 
 
Complementing the theoretical inputs on print journalism, first-year postgraduate students 
of journalism visited Deepika Newspaper and the Press Club of Kannur on February 23, 
2021, organized by the Department of Journalism and Communication.  
 
Reneesh Mathew, Bureau Chief and an alumnus of the Department of Journalism, briefed 
on the entire process of gathering and editing news stories. Later, the group observed the 
printing of Rashtra Deepika, an evening paper published by Deepika Publication. The post-
lunch session was in Kannur Press Club, interacting with A K Haris, President Press Club 
Kannur. Haris explained in detail the queries of students from the registration to the 
conduct of press club meetings. The 15 postgraduate students accompanied by the faculty 
members spent the day discussing and learning experientially. 
 


